
For further information  
Visit ballina.nsw.gov.au/LennoxVillageVision or  
phone Council’s Project Manager, Kerry Condon on 1300 864 444.

lennox VILLAGEvision    
PROJECT UPDATE FOR LENNOX HEAD RETAILERS AND RESIDENTS 
WEEK AHEAD - 8 AUGUST TO 12 AUGUST 2022

Register for project updates and review the concept plans at  
ballina.nsw.gov.au/LennoxVillageVision

view our vision

•	 The northern section of Rayner Lane and entry from Ballina St will be closed from Monday 8 August for 
approximately 6 weeks, subject to weather and ground conditions. 

•	 Every effort will be made to maintain business and resident access although, at times, access may be altered 
or unavailable for short periods. Council’s crews will communicate directly with impacted businesses and 
property owners. 

•	 Beach access via Rayner Lane will be maintained for as long as possible

•	 Water services to Rayner Lane will be interrupted on Tuesday 9 August from 9am to midday (impacted 
properties will receive a notice in their letter box)

•	 Water services will be interrupted on Tuesday 9 August on the western side of Ballina St from 9pm to 
midnight (impacted properties will receive a notice in their letter box).

Construction of new pedestrian crossing

Excavation of existing road surface and kerbs and filling for new road base

Installation of new storm water pipeline in Rayner Lane

Installation of new drinking water pipeline in Rayner Lane

Ballina Street
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